

March 2013

Child Evangelism Fellowship® of Maine, Inc.

Dear Friends,

Scripture teaches us to be thankful in all things, (I Thes. 5:18), and for all things: "Giving thanks always for all things to God the Father, in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ" (Eph. 5:20).

All of us here at Child Evangelism Fellowship say "thank you" for your generous help, given freely to our Lord for the work of reaching and teaching the children of Maine with the Word of God.

We thank you, and we thank God for you. We thank God for the work we are involved in. It is a great privilege to be an ambassador of our Lord Jesus Christ, called and commissioned to bring the Good News to children in need of the Savior. I hope your heart also is filled with gratitude to God for the part He has given to you in the work of sharing the gospel with the children of Maine.

February was such a full and fruitful month of ministry. I appreciate the memory of happy kids sliding down Jug Hill, of contented kids enjoying a good meal in our dining hall, and of attentive children gathered in front of our fire place listening and responding to the Word of God. Children came to know our Lord Jesus as Savior, and others learned how to walk with Him in their daily lives.

We truly are thankful for each one who gives, and each one who prays. These are tough times, and yet God is able and He is faithful. He continues to meet our needs, that we in turn might reach and teach the children of Maine - and beyond.

'Til Every Child Knows,

John Romano

Prayer and Praise March 2013

GOOD NEWS CLUBS

Praise for **81** clubs being taught. **70** of those are in schools.

Praise for three more school club than last year.

Praise for 100 decisions.

Pray for a good attendance in the remaining months.

Pray for children to be saved and grow in their walk with the Lord.

Pray for school clubs in our major cities of Portland, Bangor, Lewiston/Auburn.

WINTER RETREATS

Praise for full retreats and sufficient staff.

Praise for 115 children who attended and 7 decisions for Christ.

Praise for safety, fun and a good work that has been done in the hearts of campers.

PASTOR'S CONFERENCE - March 7-8

Praise for Pastor Wayne Frasier's ministry from the Word on the subject of "The Pastor and Prayer."

KIDS CAN KNOW GOD CONFERENCES

Pray for wisdom in planning the workshops.

Pray for many to attend and be helped in their ministry to children.

March 9—Wayside Bible Baptist Church, Livermore

March 16— First Evangelical Free Church, Westbrook

March 23—Hermon Baptist Church, Hermon

SUMMER MINISTRIES

Pray for plans being made for Camp Good News, CYIA, Day Camps, etc.

Pray for sufficient workers for every area of the state.

Pray for College Bound students to apply to provide leadership for many ministries.

Pray for head cooks, nurses, and counselors in particular.

FINANCES

Please pray that we remain current with our bills.

NEW ENGLAND DISTRICT

Pray for a director for Rhode Island.

